
REPORT OF THE DIOCESAN REGISTRARS, SECRETARIES, MANAGERS, ADMINISTRATORS, KAIWHAKAHAERE TO THE GENERAL SYNOD / TE HĪNOTA WHĀNUI, 2022
Farewells and Welcomes

This group of colleagues includes the Registrars/ Secretaries/ Managers/ Kaiwhakahaere of the five Hui Amorangi, seven Pākehā Dioceses, and the Diocese of Polynesia, plus the Tikanga Secretaries/ Administrators for Te Pīhopatanga and TPC, as well as the General Secretary. 

There have been only a couple of changes in this group over the past two years, with a job role change for Jasmin Haimona (Manawa o Te Wheke) who was followed by Atareta Maika in 2021, and with Win Douglas moving on from Te Waipounamu.
We welcome Atareta to what has been a stable and supportive group this last two years. 
Meetings

Most often Registrars and Secretaries work in some isolation and so those occasions when we can meet are invaluable for support and interaction over shared issues. We meet to discuss concerns and challenges, share contacts, resources, ideas, and solutions to common problems and demands, and to work together wherever possible to develop collective and shared policies, strategies, and programmes. As a result of COVID19 this group began to meet regularly by Zoom, initially weekly in 2020 to share fast changing responses to Covid, and then monthly thereafter.
This group meets annually in Conference (every ‘other’ year with the Australian Registrars), and often again for a day meeting earlier in the year, as well as by video conference. Due to COVID19 the in-person meetings have been a challenge. So, in the past two years the usual biennial Australasian Anglican Registrars Conference, which was to be hosted in Waiapu along with Te Pīhopatanga o Aotearoa, had to be postponed and then cancelled. It is, as I write, unlikely that it will meet in 2022, which would have been in Australia, so may be deferred to 2023, or even out to its next usual occurrence in 2024. 

Our own annual 2021 Registrars Conference was planned for Tauranga, and postponed once, then cancelled due to lockdowns. A single day Zoom engagement did happen for some essential business, including: Ministry Standards Commission information, Mission Aligned Investment, and a presentation by Community Finance and Positive Property organisations. 
A two-day conference in early 2021 was hosted by Wellington and Te Upoko o Te Ika, though just as another Covid lockdown was starting so involved some in person in Wellington, while Aucklanders and some others zoomed in for sessions. This hui covered: a Royal Commission update, Charities research, a presentation by the Wellington City Mission, discussion on Holiday pay changes, property development, social transformation plans, and communications. There was also engagement with local bishops.
General

It is good that the Bishops, Dioceses and Amorangi recognise the importance of this group of people working amongst them and offer both personal support and funding to enable them to attend these gatherings. I wish to add my own personal note of gratitude to this group for their collegiality and support.
Michael Hughes General Secretary 
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